
OSPITAL 
YALE NEW HAVEN HEALTH 

1/31/08 
TO: NRC 

Region 1 
475 Allendale Road 
King of Prussia, PA 19406-141 5 

From: David S. Wishko, Ph.D., RSO 
Bridgeport Hospital 
Department of Radiation Medicine 
267 Grant St. 
Bridgeport, CT 06610 

Li #: 06-01060-01 

Dear Dr. Gabriel: 

It has come to my attention that we have been violation of 10 DFR 35.61 5 (0 (29. In the 
treatment of 3 patients (3 x 10 treatments), the authorized user was not present in 3 treatments. This 
occurred on 1/24/08 for 1 treatment and on 1/29/08 for 2 treatments. In his place, a physician who is not 
authorized but is trained in the safety features of the HDR unit was present. This incident occurred 
because the visiting NRC inspector informed Bridgeport Hospital that the presence of the authorized 
user was not required as long as we have a letter stating that the non-authorized physician will be 
operating under the auspices of the authorized user. Therefore we changed our protocol to conform to 
this interpretation. I have been now informed by you in the correct interpretation of the regulations and 
we will return to our former interpretation in which the authorized user (and the authorized medical 
physicist) has to be present for a treatment to occur. 

There were no adverse consequences to the patient on the 3 occasions. 

Sincerely, 

David S Wishko, Ph.D. 
Chief, Medical Physicist 


